
[image: image1.png]


[image: image9.wmf][image: image13.png]


 Smithfield, NC [image: image2.wmf]
GWRRA                   Region N            April  2013             NC District                 Chapter NC–C2

www.c2goldwings.jimdo.com

“The Wingin’ News” 

Meetings held at PARKSIDE CAFÉ in Pine Level the 1st Tuesday of each month: It is Located on Hwy 70 ALT East, I-95 Exit 97, 2 miles on the right past the Robbins Nest Restaurant. We eat at 6:30 and meet at 7:30 PM.

FRIENDS for FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE   

  _______________________________

THE WINGMASTER STAFF

Chapter Directors

Ronald Barbour &
919-422-1094
ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com 




Frankie Medlin

919-632-2314
fpmedlin@yahoo.com   

Asst. Chapter Directors
Kerney and

919-524-7751
     




Connie Eason

919-965-8830      cbeautysho@aol.com                                                         

Chapter Chaplain


Chapter Couple                  Charles & Sue Langley






Chapter Treasurer
Jim Hairr

910-891-4697
jhairr@embargmail.com
Chapter Educators &
Sammy and

919-440-0084

Ride Coordinators
Shari Langley



Member Enhancement Coordinator




Sue Langley

919-735-7899

Sunshine Lady

Jody Ayars

252-246-0286
jodlyn@ymail.com                           

Goodies Coordinators
Danny Ayars

252-230-6790
dkayars@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor

Judy Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
50/50 Coordinator
Jim Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
Reporter


Linda Hairr

910-891-4697
 jhairr@embarqmail.com 

Webmaster

R.J. McLamb

919-894-0803
 rjandjan@nc.rr.com 

Motor Awareness Coordinator


Special Events

Kerney and

919-524-7751 

Coordinators

Connie Eason

919-965-8830
  cbeautysho@aol.com 

                                                              NC DISTRICT STAFF

NC District Directors        Andrew & Vickie Butcher     336-861-7140          vbbutcher@aol.com           

ADD East                          Walter & Bernadette Snider   919-661-6518          f2cd@nc.rr.com    

District Educators              Wayne & Elva Grant              910-577-7601          nc-mac@ec.rr.com    
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Can you believe three months have gone by in this new year of 2013?  We sure can’t.  It has been a busy three months.  We started off 2013 running like a new baby that has just learned to stand up on two feet.  Some days I just don’t feel up to running but when I get up and think about GWRRA and all the friends we have made over the last 3 or 4 years and all the support those friends have given me and Frankie, a smile comes on my face and here we go again, off to another event or chapter gathering.  We were so busy in January and February planning and getting ready for our Annual Chili Cook-off.  Thanks to all of our loyal members in C-2, it was a huge success.  We had over 225 to attend and had 28 of our 36 chapters in North Carolina represented.  And most of all, everyone had FUN!  We have spent the month of March traveling and thanking all our friends in those chapters who came to play with us and for their support.  

We started March off at the Statesville gathering early Saturday morning, then on to Waynesville that evening.  Charles and Sue Langley, C-2 Chapter Couple, rode with Frankie and I and helped us enjoy the beauty of the mountains and another beautiful snow on another Saturday of traveling.  We found a quaint little place on Main Street in Waynesville, The Oak Park Inn that welcomed us for the evening after we enjoyed Waynesville’s gathering and a delicious meal.  Of course we carried our Marble Game, so you know what we did that night until after midnight.  Sunday morning we rode over to take a look at one of the most beautiful Gold Wings I have ever seen.  I wanted to buy it, but Frankie reminded me that we had already found our “dream bike”.  Charles agreed with me that it was a beautiful bike.  If you are interested, let me know and I will tell you about it.  We headed back down the mountain and stopped to visit with a former pastor and had church with him right there in his living room as we looked out over the beautiful scenery of the mountains.  We finally made it home by night- fall and started getting ready for our March gathering at Parkside on Tuesday night.  Then on Thursday night, we headed to Greenville for their gathering, where we had eight C-2 members (Jim & Judy Bankston, Kerney & Connie Eason, Charles & Sue Langley and Frankie and I).  Saturday, March 9th, we gathered a group of eight (Sammy & Shari Langley, Jim and Linda Hairr, Charles and Sue Langley and Frankie and I) to travel to Elizabeth City for their gathering.  Of course, we made some fun during the day by adding a few extra stops and laughs all along the way.  We found a quaint little place to eat on the way back and hopefully Sammy and Shari will have a ride planned back that way soon to tour the peanut place and eat there.  Join up with us when the ride is planned, hopefully in warmer weather.  We traveled to Rocky Mount with Sue and Charles the following Tuesday night in hopes that Charles and Sue would capture the couples’ plaque.  Elizabeth City’s couple, Rod and Ann Ashmore, captured it and took it to New Bern on March 18.  Sue and Charles went to Albemarle Thursday night even though we weren’t able to travel that night.  Then on Saturday, March 16, C-2 was well represented with thirteen members at H-2 Durham for their Open House and Swap Meet.  Some say I got caught with my pants down, you would have to have been there to visualize that drama.  Sue and Charles represented us well at Wake Forest’s gathering Sunday while we had other fish to fry.  Monday night six of us traveled to New Bern for their gathering.  We had hoped Sue and Charles would bring the couples’ plaque home, but Cindy and Roy captured it and will be taking it to Garner on March 21.  Six of us traveled to Cary for their gathering Tuesday night, March 19 where we were reminded of the Motor Awareness Seminar that will be held at Garner on March 21.  We usually have a good group of C-2 at the Garner gathering, so we should have a good group taking the Motor Awareness Seminar.  If you are unable to attend the Garner gathering, there will be other Motor Awareness Seminars available in the next couple of months.  We will announce these at our April gathering on April 2nd.  Be sure to come and be with us at Parkside Restaurant to enjoy the good food and good fellowship as well.  Be sure you invite anyone that lives in the area with interest in GWRRA to come join us. 

C-2 Rider Educator and Ride Coordinator, Sammy and Shari Langley will be announcing our ride pot for March and giving it away.  You must be present to win.  

Pay close attention to April and May Calendar for upcoming events that you might be interested in attending.  As we have said before, let us know if you want to travel to any of these events.  We will try to go to as many as we can, come go with us.  

We really appreciate all the dedication, hard work and commitment each one of you continues to give us.  Your support means more than you will ever know.

We will continue to visit as many chapters as we can!!!!!!
Come go with us and let’s make a ride of it………..
Let’s ride for FUN, FRIENDS and SAFETY….come join us…..RIDE SAFE!!                                                                                                               

Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin

C-2 Team Leaders

(919-422-1094)     (919-632-2314)

Ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com and fpmedlin@yahoo.com
*****Enjoy the little things, for one day you may look back and realize that they were the big things. (Robert Brault)*****

***** Happiness is to be found along the way, not at the end of the road, for then the journey is over and it is too late. (Robert Updegraff)*****

[image: image4.wmf]
For:

Ronald Barbour
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Steve Jackson      April 10th
Jody Ayars           April 12th
Willa Austin         April 24th
Donna Strallow    April 25th
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     There were three men on a hill with their watches.

     The first man threw his watch down the hill, and it broke.  The second man threw his watch down the hill, and it broke.  The third man threw his watch down the hill, walked all the way to the bottom, and caught it.

     The other two men were puzzled and asked the third man how he did it.  The third man said. “Easy.  My watch is five minutes slow!”
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     Greetings from your Chapter Couple of the Year!  

     Chili Cook-off is long gone………but we had a grand day!  And we have lots of new ideas for next year, so we are still thinking chili!  Maybe that’s why it has been so cool recently!

     So, it was on to K-2 Fayetteville and having fun with Jim and Linda Hairr.  And the food was great at Hudson Bay Seafood.

     We left on a cold Saturday morning for the Statesville gathering at 6:45 AM with Ronald and Frankie.  Only five of their members and four of us, but we enjoyed meeting with them.  That same day we went to the Waynesville, Chapter G-2, gathering for supper at their new meeting place, The Sagebrush Steakhouse.   Great food!   And more new friends!  We decided to spend the night in Waynesville at the Oak Park Inn.  What a great place to stay.  Owners say they have lots of two and three wheel visitors.  And can you believe it was Ronald and Frankie’s first stay there?  Thought they had been everywhere!!!!  Just kidding, they are great travel partners.  

     On the way home we stopped by Pastor Dolph’s home.  What a special time of fellowship.  We will never be the same.  What beautiful mountains with the snow gently falling.  Curves, streams, rocks and unexpected sights…..Let’s go back on Goldwings!!!!!

     Then we went over to Greenville, Chapter D, for a crowded gathering.  Everyone was excited with such a large meeting.  C-2 was represented by Sammy and Shari, Jim and Linda, Kerney and Connie, Jim and Judy, Ronald and Frankie and Charles and Sue.

     Next we were off to the Northeast, Elizabeth City, Chapter E-2.  They had guest from all around.  C-2 was represented by Ronald and Frankie, Sammy and Shari, Jim and Linda and Charles and Sue.  We all enjoyed the fellowship of the Far East!!!!

     Our first visit to Rocky Mt, Chapter Z, with Ronald and Frankie, our faithful CD couple, our traveling mates.  Had fun meeting more new friends.

     Well, Charles and I finally flew out of the C-2 nest alone, but not on the trike!  Traveled all the way to Albemarle with only the two of us, seemed strange!!!  Met more friends there!!

     The Mebane Arts and Community Center was the place to be for the Swap Meet. There were lots of parts and pieces for motorcycles.  Jim and Linda, Sammy and Shari, Charles and Sue, with our favorite CD couple had a large time.  Also, had a hot afternoon with 80 degrees temperatures. Fun!  Fun!

     Charles and I flew the coop again and went to the Wake Forest, Chapter X gathering.  It was a real cool ride there and back, heated gear is great!!!!!
     Enjoyed the New Bern, Chapter D-2 meeting.  Had extra fun because that was Charles’ birthday!  Arrived there to find Kerney and Connie to help Ronald, Frankie, Charles and Sue represent C-2.

     On March 19, Ronald, Frankie, Charles and Sue attended the Cary, Chapter E, gathering.  Folks there are extremely nice.  The GWRRA family is growing all the time for us.  We are having a wonderful time being your Couple of the Year!  Thank you for the honor!!

Until next month……. Be safe, have fun, and be thankful for all things!! 

Charles and Sue Langley

 Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge

     Depending on your geography, the snow has melted, the rains have subsided, but the temperature has not started to skyrocket yet. Spring has sprung! Let’s Ride! This is the time of year when people start motorcycling, buy that bike they’ve always wanted, and look for someone to ride with. Most chapters will see an increase in membership over the spring and summer, and Educators and Officers should recognize this for reasons of Safety and Member Retention. Without a plan to address this influx of new members, they will not stick around and add to the growth and health of your chapters.
      With spring comes better riding weather and a corresponding increase in the new members and amount of riding. This is the time to assess your members’ abilities and skills (new members and experienced alike). Is there a need for skills enhancement? Are people rusty after the long winter? Are the BIKES rusty after the long winter? Maybe there is a need for Maintenance seminars, emphasis on T-CLOCK, Parking Lot Practices, or referral to MSF courses. If you are like other Chapters you may be seeing an increase in the number of Trike riders.
      How many of those newcomers to your chapter are experienced Co-Riders? How many times have we seen co-riders who are riding “just for their riders’ sake?” They may not be enjoying the ride and may not be dressed or prepared properly as Team members while riding. Are these new members seeing themselves as co-riders or cargo? This is the ideal time for a Co-Rider Seminar to stress the importance of having an extra set of eyes on the road with your Riders. Take advantage of this resource, and train all your members accordingly. 
     By David & Dori Dirig; CA-1F
   
Charles Langley                            

C-2 

Chapter Educator

EAT, MEET and GREET

     The NC-C2 Smithfield GWRRA Chapter held their March meeting on Tuesday, March 5, 2013.  Ronald Barbour, Chapter Director, welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The Couple’s Plaque was brought to the meeting by the Sanford NC-S2 Chapter Couple, Sue and Jim Hays.  The Couple’s Plaque was won by Roy and Cindy Bryant of NC-Z Rocky Mount.  A gift certificate for a meal for the Couple of the Year was also won by Roy and Cindy Bryant of NC-Z, Rocky Mount.   Frankie Medlin, half of the Chapter Director, prayed for our meal and the sick.  There was a long list of GWRRA members on the sick list.  Kerney Eason, Assistant Chapter Director, introduced the visitors and guests.  
     Roy and Cindy Bryant, NC-Z Rocky Mount presented brown bags (stool samples) to Chapter Directors, Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin.  

     Jody Ayars, Sunshine Lady, announced the birthdays and anniversaries.  The Vest Drawing was won by Danny Ayars of NC-C2 Smithfield.  

     Shari Langley, Chapter Educator and Ride Coordinator presented the NC-C2 Ride Pot of $79.00 to Frankie Medlin.  

     Sammy Langley, Chapter Educator and Ride Coordinator talked about Motorist Awareness, tires and road rage.  

     Frankie Medlin, Chapter Director, reviewed the upcoming GWRRA events.    The LOGO Contest has been extended to April.  Also, OCP is no longer required but is encouraged.  Door prizes were given away.

50/50:    $35.00    Marty Chandler    NC-F2 Garner

               $30.00    Joe Straughan     NC-C2 Smithfield

 

     A short NC-C2 meeting was held after the GWRRA meeting and Jim Hairr, Treasurer, gave a report on the Chili Cook-Off.

 

Reporter: Linda Hairr                                                   

 

 

*****Never underestimate the power of a kind word or deed. *****

	APRIL

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	1
	2                        A2 Lexington 730         C2 Smithfield 730
	3
	4                                     D  Greenville 730                    G  High Point 730
	5
	6                            G2 Waynesville 5          V Statesville 10                Y2 Monroe Open House 10-2

	7           F Jacksonville 3
	8                       C Charlotte 730
	9                                      B2 Winston Salem 730             P2 Forest City 730                 Z Rocky Mount 730          
	10
	11                          A Greensboro 730                    T2 Albemarle 730
	12
	13              E2 Eliz City 530           L2 Mooresville 10         X2 Wilkesboro 2              U2 Laurinburg 7

	14          Q2 Dunn 2
	15            D2 New Bern 730  W Eden 730
	16                              E Cary  730                      L Gastonia 7               M Salisbury 7
	17
	18            F2 Garner 730        H2 Durham 730
	19
	20                   S2 Sanford 10            M2 Hendersonville 10        Q Wilmington 6              L Gastonia 9-2  

	21            O2 Hickory 6          X Wake Forest 1    E2 Eliz City Poker Run
	22
	23                                         R Thomasville 730
	24
	25              N Burlington 730     TN Rally April 25-27
	26
	27                                                   Y Morganton 10            I Asheville 10

	28        K2 Fayetteville 2
	29
	30
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	MAY

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	
	                        
	1
	2                                     D  Greenville 730                    G  High Point 730
	3
	4                            G2 Waynesville 5          V Statesville 10                 G High Point Open House

	5            F Jacksonville 3         E Cary Ride for Kids
	6
	7                                      A2 Lexington 730         C2 Smithfield 730        
	8
	9                          A Greensboro 730                    T2 Albemarle 730
	10
	11              E2 Eliz City 530           L2 Mooresville 10         X2 Wilkesboro 2               U2 Laurinburg 7                 A Gnsboro O House

	12          Q2 Dunn 2
	13            C Charlotte 730
	14                                      B2 Winston Salem 730             P2 Forest City 730                 Z Rocky Mount 730          
	15
	16            F2 Garner 730        H2 Durham 730
	17         NC Riders Ed Wkend 17-19
	18RidersEdWkend           S2 Sanford 10            M2 Hendersonville 10        Q Wilmington 6          

	19 RidersEdWkend   O2 Hickory 6                X Wake Forest 1 
	20            D2 New Bern 730  W Eden 730
	21                              E Cary  730                      L Gastonia 7               M Salisbury 7
	22
	23              N Burlington 730  
	24
	25      K2 Mini Rally (Camp@SleepyBear)                                      Y Morganton 10            I Asheville 10           

	26        K2 Fayetteville 2
	27
	28                                         R Thomasville 730
	29
	30
	31        June 1                        P2 & Y Hillbilly Hoe Down

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


[image: image8.png]DATE HOST CHAPTER LOCATION INFO
March 2013
2 |ILTP West - Advanced Leadership Skills [|J. Iverson Riddle Center I*EJ?—;
16 |[NC-H2 Swap Meet Durham, NC Flyer
30 |INC-Q2 Fun Fest Dunn, NC Flyer
April 2013
6 |INC-Y2 Open House Monroe, NC Flyer
20 |[NC-L Fun Day Gastonia, NC Flyer
21 |[NC-E2 Spring Poker Run Elizabeth City, NC Flyer
25 - 27||TN Convention Link
May 2013
4 |INC-G Open House High Point, NC Flyer
5 |IRide For Kids TBA, NC
11 |[NC-A Open House Greensboro, NC
17 - 19|[NC Rider Education Weekend Cullowhee, NC Flyer
25 |INC-K2 Mini Rally Fayetteville, NC Flyer
31 Eﬁlﬁifg Sgown Morganton, NC Flyer
June 2013
1 I}\{I;I}YJ First Responder's Scholarship Wentworth, NC Hiyer
8 |INC-R Care Bear Ride Thomasville, NC Flyer
14 - 15||W. VA Convention Link
22 |INC-X Wake Forest Birthday Party 'Wake Forest, NC Flyer
29 |[NC-O2 Open House Hickory, NC
July 2013
3 -6 |Wing Ding Greenville, SC Link
20 |INC-B2 Care Bear Ride Winston-Salem, NC Flyer
28 |[WONC Pre-Planning Meeting Badin Lake, NC
August 2013
8 - 10 |[KY Convention Link
17 |INC-T2 School Tool Ride Albemarle, NC
18 ||Couples Picnic Badin Lake, NC
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From Your Chapter Team         Leaders,


Ronald Barbour and


Frankie Medlin











Introducing C-2’s  2013


CHAPTER COUPLE


Charles and Sue Langley
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